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 DERRY HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Minutes for May 1, 2014 
 

                                                                                                 

   

Committee Member Present Absent 

Tom Caron, Chairman X  

Alan Côté, DPW X  

Ed Garone, Derry Police X  

George Klauber, Derry Fire Dept.  X 

Jane Simard, Derry School Dept. X  

Randall Chase X  

Mike Houghton, Co-Chair   X 

Donald Burgess X  

Walter Deyo X  

Scott Savard X  

Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt)   

George Feole (Police Alt)   

Mike Doyle (Fire Alt)   

Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)   

  
 

A special meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held Thursday, May 1, 

2014 at the Derry Municipal Building Center.  The meeting was called to order at 9:10 

am. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Tim Peloquin – 70 Fordway – 3 story, 14 Unit – Apartment Complex 
 

Tim Peloquin presented a newly revised site plan for review. At the previous meeting 

held on April 17 this Committee had proposed that the site connect to Pinehurst St. They 

went back and redrew the site plan and brought it forward to TRC. TRC determined that 

the slope of 12
o
 would be too great and they would not approve the waiver. They went 

back and redesigned the plan to create a more significant turnaround for the Highway 

Safety Committee to review today. 
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Chief Garone questioned how the plan had changed from the original site plan. 

 

Tim Peloquin stated that the turnaround was reinstated as 24’ wide and increased the 

depth making it 10 feet deeper than the original plan. 

 

Alan Cote felt that this solution would work but suggested that the turnaround be posted 

No Parking.  

 

ORIGINAL MOTION – April 17, 2014 - George Klauber made a motion that the 

Highway Safety Committee proposed adding an 18 foot Exit Only with 3 foot gravel 

shoulder onto Pinehurst St and would endorse a waiver if needed. 

 

Seconded by Randy Chase. 

MOTION Approved (10-0) 

_______________________________ 

 

Chief Garone made a motion to reconsider the original motion from April 17, 2014. 

 

Seconded by Alan Cote. 

MOTION Approved (8 – 0) 

________________________________ 

 

Alan Cote made a motion to require a connection to Pinehurst St. 

 

Seconded by Jane Simard 

MOTION DENIED (0 – 8) 

________________________________ 

 

Alan Cote made a motion to accept the site plan as presented on May 1
st
 with the 

condition that No Parking sign be added to the turnaround area. 

 

Seconded by Chief Garone. 

MOTION PASSED (9 – 0) Chief Klauber submitted a letter endorsing the revised plan. 

 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:28 am 

 

Next Meeting is Thursday – May 15, 2014                                  

Respectfully, Sharon Jensen 


